
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

March 8th, 2022
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse and remotely for the March 8th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, and Curry present. Absent were Bush, McMillen, and Stone. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Loane led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Motion made by Mr. Nowlan with a second by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

No public comment.
Motion made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the minutes from the February 8th, 2022, meeting and seconded by Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None
2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-None
4) Judicial-None
5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry asked Circuit Clerk Julie Kenney to give an update on the court modernization technology grant. 
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported on a meeting with Toulon Mayor Larry Hollis and State Bank of Toulon President Doug Parrott regarding the use of TIF funds for the Dollar General project and the proposed purchase of property for the new County Highway building. 
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes continues to work on a new building. He was given the name of a grant writer to help with the process. The plan is to schedule a virtual meeting with this individual to see what options the County has going forward. Senator Stoller’s office has also offered assistance with this project. Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple was in attendance and offered his input on the grant opportunities available versus a new structure or a remodel of a current structure.
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Loane with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

9) ARPA Requests-Treasurer Paula Leezer and County Clerk Heather Hollis addressed the board requesting funds for converting county employees to all .gov emails and Microsoft 365 with cloud backup. The amount requested was $5,760. This will help with any future FOIA requests and improve the county’s cyber security. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the request with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
Highway Report
County Engineer Giffin presented his report to the board. He will be advertising for quotes to level the ground for the new Dollar General store. The trailer used for office space was cleaned out and is being returned. All the contents were moved back into the old highway building, which will be used until the new building is complete. The North Valley bridge project approval was received, however, there are a few paperwork issues outside of IDOT that will need to be completed before the project can begin. Tentative plans to start this project are mid-summer. 

Finance Report

No issues were reported.
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon gave the Sheriff’s report. The only items to present were the bid approvals for mowing and the demolition of a building on Courthouse grounds. There was only one bid for each item. The lone bid for the mowing was from Colgan Home Creations for $3750. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the bid with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. The lone bid for the building demolition was from Matt Forstrom for a cost of $3000. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the bid with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
New Business

1) A resolution to appoint the Peoria Area Convention and Visitor’s Bureau as the sole representative for Stark County was presented. After discussion Mr. Loane made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried. 
2) A resolution for a joint downstate operation system with Marshall County was presented. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the resolution with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, motion carried.
3) An ordinance to provide public transportation in Stark County was presented. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the ordinance with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.
4) The risk assessment draft proposal as part of the hazard mitigation grant was presented for review and public comment. There were no issues with the assessment and no public comment. 
Old Business
5) There was no update on the Castleton well progress as they are still waiting on their nonprofit approval from the State. The hope is to have that in place by the next board meeting. 
At 7:35 pm Mr. Howes made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Nowlan with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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